CABINET
9th November, 2010 

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
1125 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Boshell, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Warmisham and Warner 

(Councillors Mashiter, Ryan and Smyth Executive Support Members also in attendance)


1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Murphy 
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared 
3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the special meeting held on 2nd November, 2010, were approved as a correct record.
4. “THE WAY TO WELL BEING “PUBLIC HEALTH  PROJECT  INITIATION  DOCUMENT(PID)
The Lead member for Community Services and Health submitted a report stating that the Council and the PCT /NHS Salford were committed to addressing the overall Health Improvement of the local population given the levels of deprivation and the evidence of Health Inequalities. A number of key multi agency strategies had been developed over the last two years e.g. the Healthy Weight Strategy, Tobacco Control Strategy, Alcohol Strategy, Infant Feeding Strategy and Teenage Pregnancy Strategy. These had moved the way partners in health work onto a different level. 
He also indicated that other work was also being undertaken in the City on Working Neighbourhood Teams, Building Better Neighbourhoods and Life Chances which would further emphasised the belief that all agencies need  to reform public services and develop the most effective way that agencies can work together at a locality level to deliver improvement.

    He asked Cabinet are asked to consider the proposed PID, which is designed to provide    a clear structure, scope and governance for the next stage in our approach to improving     health and wellbeing.  It is recognised that the work on Life Chances in the City inevitably    means that learning as “we do business” may affect the shape of this work.

.


RESOLVED:
THAT 
· 
Cabinet approve attached Project Initiation Document (PID) suitability to progress our joint approach to Health Improvement

· Cabinet  note that this work relates to the aspects of Public Health that are affected by the ‘vertical integration proposals’ and as such develops an approach which will incorporate the staff involved becoming the responsibility of the Council.

· Cabinet to approve, in principle, the development of a Section 75 agreement to ensure the transition period between March 2011 and March 2013, when the PCT is abolished.

·   Cabinet note that further work will be required when the Public Health White Paper is published in November/December 2010 to determine the Local Authorities approach to the new responsibilities. 

5.
BULIDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE UPDATE 

Members gave consideration to a joint report of the Lead Member's for Children's Services and Customer and Support Services providing details of the outcome of a meeting held between the Council and HM Government representatives 

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted 
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